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January 12, 2006
The Honorable Larry Phillips
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:

Attached for your consideration and approval is a motion establishing the 2006 (FY ‘07) Federal Agenda of King County.  The proposed 2006 (FY ‘07) Federal Agenda and 2006 (FY ‘07) Federal Agenda Legislative Interests documents are also attached.  As in previous years, it may be necessary to further amend these at a later date to incorporate major issues and concerns that arise during the congressional session.  
Once again, with continued deficits at the federal level, we have laid out a modest but strategic federal agenda for Federal FY 2007.  If King County is going to continue delivering critical government services to our residents we need a preservation, and where possible, an expansion of our fiscal partnership with the federal government.  This includes continued federal support for transportation, mental health services, workforce training, salmon recovery, homeland security, and other important needs.  Federal money is critical to all of these local and regional government responsibilities.
Again in 2006, we will work with our intergovernmental partners, including Sound Transit, the City of Seattle, suburban cities, and others to aggressively advocate for federal funding for the challenges our region faces.  We will continue the strong collaboration we have with the County Council and separately elected officials to address the priorities outlined in the attached Federal Agenda.  We also look forward to continuing to support the efforts of the Ferguson Group who work on our behalf in Washington, D.C.
In addition, in 2006, we are increasing our advocacy and visibility in several new areas for the County.  The first is our preparation for a severe influenza pandemic outbreak and ensuring King County is well prepared to address the challenges and expectation of our residents.  The Puget Sound Recovery and Protection effort launched by the Governor is another new priority.  Our congressional delegation is strongly supporting our effort to tie the region’s salmon recovery efforts into an overall Puget Sound Recovery Initiative and seek national prominence similar to the Chesapeake Bay, Florida Everglades and Louisiana Coastline initiatives.  Last but not least, the Executive as Chair of the newly formed Puget Sound Health Alliance seeks to promote several of the Alliance’s top policy initiatives as opportunities ripe for federal collaboration and investment.
If you have any questions or concerns regarding this document, please feel free to contact Maura Brueger, Federal Government Relations Liaison in the Executive’s Office at (206) 296-4001.
Sincerely,
Ron Sims

King County Executive
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